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Profits seized from jailed importers of counterfeit goods 

 

Counterfeit traders will lose any past profits as well as the goods they try to 
pass off, Brent and Harrow Trading Standards warns following a successful 
confiscation under the Proceeds of Crime Act. 

Two men, Imdad Ullah (40) and Rashid Mejdoub (32), were given 12 month 
prison sentences at Harrow Crown Court on 16 March for importing 
counterfeit clothing and footwear. Ullah was also ordered to pay £20,000 
prosecution costs and a £30,000 confiscation order was made under the 
Proceeds of Crime Act 2002. 

Ullah who lives at Westminster Court, London NW8 and Manor Drive, 
Manchester M21 and Mejdoub of Chelsea Gardens London SW1W pleaded 
guilty to three offences under the Trade Marks Act 1994 in a case brought by 
the Brent & Harrow Trading Standards Service assisted by the London 
Regional Assets Recovery Team (RART). 

The Court heard that the pair came to the attention of Brent and Harrow 
Trading Standards Service on 9 February 2007 when officers witnessed Ullah 
at the ‘Access Self Storage' warehouses in Dudden Hill, Neasden unloading 
boxes of counterfeit Nike Air Max trainers from a white Mercedes lorry and a 
white Volkswagen van into storage units. 

Officers called for back up and seized more than 1,500 items of counterfeit 
clothing and footwear which featured registered trade marks belonging to 
Nike, Ralph Lauren, Dolce & Gabbana, North Face and Armani. 

Had the items been sold at a market for an average price of £20 per item, 
then Ullah and Mejdoub would have generated approximately £30,000 income 
which formed the basis of the confiscation under the Proceeds of Crime Act 
2002. 

Ullah claimed when questioned on arrest that he was a wholesaler of 
unbranded clothing, never dealt in footwear and denied that the seized goods 
were his. 
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But when re-interviewed on 4 May he accepted that he had been involved 
with the delivery along with Mejdoub. Ullah was interviewed again on 23 
November but this time refused to answer any questions. 

Mejdoub was interviewed on 23 May, said that Ullah was a friend and 
admitted the designer goods seized from Access were his stock. He said he 
intended to wholesale the clothing to market traders and sell the trainers to 
the public on the street. 

The lorry driver delivering the goods explained how he had received a fax 
from Mejdoub asking him to collect goods from an industrial estate in Oldbury, 
Birmingham and deliver them to the Big Yellow Storage warehouse at Staples 
Corner, Brent. 

The goods were collected from a vehicle parked in the industrial unit and the 
driver was paid in cash. On route, the driver received a telephone call 
advising him the delivery destination had changed and he was instructed to 
wait near Staples Corner where he would be met. He was met on the North 
Circular Road by Ullah who directed him to the Access facility. 

The Court heard that Ullah had a previous conviction for conspiring to defraud 
and Mejdoub eighteen previous convictions for offences including public 
order, theft and failing to appear whilst on bail. 

His Honour Judge Madge stated, "Parliament clearly considers offences made 
under Section 92 [of the Trade Marks Act] to be serious. Your role is perhaps 
less serious that those who manufacture, but it is more serious than those 
who just sell. Considerable profits can be made by those who breach trade 
marks. 

"These offences are so serious you can not avoid a custodial sentence". 

Speaking after the case, Bill Bilon, Director of Brent and Harrow Trading 
Standards Service said, "This case shows how my officers are closing in on 
the supply chain of counterfeit goods and catching the importers is an 
excellent result. 

"Not only will those who deal in counterfeit goods risk being caught and face 
custodial sentences from the Courts, but working with the Regional Assets 
Recovery Team, we will seek to strip them of their financial gain made 
through illegal activities and by duping innocent individuals into buying poor 
quality goods". 

ENDS 

 

NOTES TO EDITORS 

1. Under the Trade Marks Act 1994, it is an offence to possess for sale or sell 
any goods bearing marks which have not been authorised by the registered 
trade mark owner. 



2. For more information please contact Simon Legg on of Brent and Harrow 
Trading Standards on 020 8937 5522 or Paul Clements of London RART on 
020 7230 6950.  

 

3. Please contact us if you would like any photographs of the seized goods. 
 


